

TREASURER-ESTHER HUTCHESON, PRESIDENT-DOREEN WRIGHTSON SECRETARY-TRENE CONYARD



LETT-RIGHT-JANE HARRISON, RITA NAPIER, EVELYN BLUE, AUDREY WALTER, ESTHER HUTCHESON, ELLA KNIGHT, MARY CARPENTER, DOREEN WRIGHTSON, TRENE CONYARD, MARY RUTH, PEARL ANDERSON, JEAN KIRKLAND. MARCH 8,1889



Zion Amabel W.I.

By Pearl Anderson

The March meeting was held on Thursday the 8th at the Zion United Church. After the opening Ode and the Mary Stewart Collect, the Grace was sung, and we sat down at tables decorated in the blue and yellow colours of the W.I. A floral arrangement in the Institute colours added a special touch to the decorations. It was a potluck luncheon and the váriety of food was amazing. Doreen Wrightson our very talented President had made a very special cake as we were celebrating our Sixty-third Anniversary, which makes us very proud to be members of a group which has done so much for the area over the many years.

After the luncheon we had our regular meeting. Doreen Wrightson read the Scripture and the Roll Call was answered with the giving of our yearly fees, as it was our Annual meeting. The Financial statement was read for the past year, and a slate of officers for this year was read and approved. We have several new members which makes us all very happy as our numbers were getting fewer each year. President will be Doreen Wrightson, Vice President Irene Conyard, Secretary also Irene Conyard, Treasurer, Esther Hutcheson, District-Deputy Vi Chambers, Alternate, Jean Kirkland, Tweedsmuir History Curators, Doreen Wrightson and Jean Ruth, Names of those in charge of the programs for the year were also read.

Irene Conyard had brought plastic bags, and earth, and seeds, to make hanging containers for flowers and we had fun filling them with earth and planting the seeds in the tiny holes. There was also the cleaning up after our gardening experiment. The planting of the gardens at the Cemetery will be the next project which takes a lot of time and patience from those who do the planting each year. The meeting was adjourned.

TEAN KIRKLAND AND JOAN RUTH PLANTED FLOWERS AT CEMETERY

Park Head

Jean Rusk

-Several of the members of the Park Head Women's Institute attended the luncheon and meeting of the Zion Amabel W.I. We all enjoyed the good food and the fellowship before the meeting began. The guest speaker was Lois Freiberger who showed a video on "Phone Busters" then answered many questions from the audience who also related many instances of phone scams they had experienced and how they had dealt with them. As the video stated there are so many "Scams" that are especially directed towards senior citizens. It also told us what to look for and methods of dealing with it. I felt I learned several things from Lois video and talk, and enjoyed the food and the socializing, but an added highlight to the gathering was the half hour or so before the luncheon when I had the pleasure of a one on one talk with Pearl Anderson. Pearl is a lady I have a great liking and respect for. Her lovely smile, wonderful sense of humor, down to earth dealings with life and all who are fortunate enough to come in contact with her, endears her to all. I hope her life in her new residence will be a happy and rewarding time for her.

PARK HEAD AND ALLENTORD WOMEN'S
INSTITUTE LADIES INVITED TO
NOVEMBER OF 1999 METTING.

AUG. 05, 1999 - LUNCH AT KEPPLE CROFT AND TOUR OF THE GARDENS, MAYBLE TRASK, ESTHER HUTCHESON, MARY RUTH, VIOLA CHAMBERS AND AUDREY WALTER